	
	
	



Meeting of Llangedwyn Community Council
Meeting No. 347
Held Tuesday 21st March 2023
Llangedwyn Village Hall

Present:Gareth Williams (Chairperson), Maureen Wilde, Jim Maccall, Cllr. Aled Davies, Nick Powell, Peter Keen, Adrian Phillips and Emma Williams. 

347.1: Apologies: 
Glynn Broadbent

347.2: Minutes of Meeting 346 held on Tuesday 28th February 2023.
The minutes were approved by council and signed by Gareth Williams (chairperson).  

347.3: Matters Arising:
a. Road Conditions/Flooding – Cllr. Aled Davies informed the council the road top surface between the border and Llangedwyn is due to be replaced. The new 20MPH has been agreed for Llangedwyn it will start from the bus stop through the village past the school out to the 30mph limit and past the school towards Llanfyllin to the 30mph limit. Council members would like the 20mph to start where the 30mph starts due to the number of incidents we have had on the Church corner. It was agreed EW will write to the council asking for the 20mph limit to be extended.  
The school have also looked at the speeding problem and would like to help. 
A collapsed drain on Scrwgn Lane has been reported by NP.
A new give way sign is needed at the bottom of Priddbwll Lane.
Flooding on the corner after the Green Inn is still an issue.  There are 3 separate places the road floods.  This has been reported by several people.  
b. Parking at Dol Emrys – PCC have been out and designed new plans.    
c. Speeding In Villages – Already discussed plus 20mph limits. 
d. Environmental Report – EW will forward the email to Cllr. Aled Davies
e. Coronation – EW will ask the school if they have any plans and we will talk about it at the next meeting
f. Llangedwyn Community Field – All councilors were happy to take ownership of the field.  EW sent a copy of the response from the insurance company.  We can take ownership of the field but we will have to carry out annual checks of the field.  It was suggested a video check was completed.  The trees have to be inspected by PCC for the school and the small goals are also inspected for the school.  It was a unanimous decision to take control of the field from the Recreation association. 
g. Insurance – This was in conjunction with the field. 
h. Library – This will stay open as it is not just a library but a community hub.  

342.4 Correspondence Sent
a) Press release for September sent to Avertizer, County Times and Chronicle.  Letter to PCC highways department. 

347.5 Correspondence Received/Business
a) Letter from Audit Wales (change of address)
b) EW completed the survey for defib locations.
 
347.6 Planning Matters 
None

347.7 Finance
Nothing to update

347.8 AOB 
Website needs updating 
Next meeting April 18th 2023
	
	
	



